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Dear Bryan,

Thank you for sharing the recommendations from the Health and Adults Social 
Care Committee (HASC) on 27 September 2018.  I very much welcomed the 
discussion and the opportunity for members to provide their views ahead of the 
consultations relating to the proposals for housing related support, the Local 
Assistance Network and the minimum income guarantee for working age adults. 

Officers and I are currently working to ensure that all those likely to be impacted 
by the proposals are having the opportunity to respond to the consultation, 
including providers, voluntary sector, service users, local authorities, the NHS 
and the police, providing additional assistance when required. There have been 
positive discussions so far and as I confirmed at County Council on 19 October, 
the current housing related support contracts will be extended to the end of 
September 2019 to ensure the best outcome for our residents and providers.

In relation to Adults In-house Social Care provision – Choices for the Future, you 
will note that my decision was published on 30 October 2018 and I will ensure 
that the HASC Business Planning Group receives regular updates on the projects 
development.

I look forward to sharing the outcome of the current consultations with the 
HASC on 12 December 2018 ahead of any final decisions planned for later that 
month.

Yours sincerely,

Cabinet Member for Adults and Health

Bryan Turner
Chairman of the Health and Adult Social 
Care Select Committee

VIA EMAIL

07 November 2018


